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Duty of Care Policy
The Enterprise Club has a number of members who can be considered “persons at risk”. Therefore we have a particular duty of care towards these members to ensure that they are not exploited in any way. One way that some organisations (who are not required to by law ) have chosen to increase the safeguards on people at risk is to use the CRB background checks as screening for adults who routinely work with people at risk. 

At present only the higher level of CRB checks are available and the Enterprise Club would either need to become an approved authority to receive the results of CRB checks or use an authorised third party to act on our behalf. 

We consider that the costs and administrative burden are significant and outweigh the benefits of the CRB checks at this time.

Therefore the Enterprise Club has adopted the following procedure:

1. It recognises that it has a duty of care to all of its members and volunteers and is committed to meet it’s obligations under this duty.

2. Members and volunteers will be made aware of the duty of care and are asked to report immediately any instances where there may be a breach of this duty to an Officer of the Enterprise Club.

3. All complaints made will be dealt with through the existing disciplinary procedure.

4. All potential new volunteers will be asked whether they already have had a CRB check carried out on them and their response will be considered as part of the decision whether to accept them as a volunteer or not. In addition all volunteers are requested to provide details of two referees and references are secured before any volunteer is accepted.
5. Existing members and volunteers who have been CRB checked (for other purposes) will be asked to register this with the General Manager.

6. The General Manager will maintain a confidential list of CRB checked members and volunteers.

7. This procedure will be reviewed annually by the Trustees.
8. The Trustees had been waiting for further information and guidance relating to the proposed new ISA Registration Scheme. This was withdrawn due to the costs involved in implementing it.
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